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Annual General Meeting Questions and Answers
Wednesday 26 February 2014
This document covers questions asked during the Q&A regarding the potential sale of the Club. Questions relating to the AGM resolutions will be covered in the meeting minutes.
Q: How much working capital is required; a figure of £2m was quoted at last week’s meeting?
A: £2m over 5 years would give us sufficient flexibility, allow us to ride out the peaks and troughs of football income and fund expenditure on developing the first team, a centre of excellence and improvements to the infra structure of Adams Park. We would still work to a break even budget (having removed the huge inefficiencies that we inherited), but would have the ability to occasionally spend outside of that, e.g. if a talented player became available who could make a real difference to the team.
Q: How much do you require now?

A: £500k, ideally.

Q: Are you convinced the potential buyers have the funds to complete the purchase?

A: Yes, proof of funds has been established.

Q: You have talked of a potential sale of the Club and of raising funds via a share offer. Are you looking to do one or the other, or both?

A: We believe a sale of a majority stake in the Club is the most viable option at this time. If that were to happen, the share scheme would fall away. However, until that happens we have to keep both options open and we expect to have full details of the share scheme available in the next few weeks.

Q: How would the finances of Frank Adams Legacy Limited work after a sale?

A: The Trust would have the opportunity to be debt free and in that scenario, the rent for Adams Park received from the Club, would be excess income.

Q: What is being done to attract younger supporters to Wycombe Wanderers?

A: The Club needs a much more robust marketing strategy, which requires expenditure that we haven’t been able to provide. This is one of the problems of not having working capital. MK Dons have done this very successfully in the Aylesbury area.
Q: Can Don’s comments from last week’s meeting regarding assistance for Gareth be clarified?

A: Don confirmed he was referring to John Gorman and that he had spoken too soon, before an agreement had been reached.
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